

## St Mary's CE VC First School

Nurturing deep, strong Christian roots, helping us to grow and flourish

🧭 West Hill, Charminster, Dorchester, Dorset, DT2 9RD 🥘 01305 263880 🕍 office@charminster.dorset.sch.uk 🧼 charminster.dorset.sch.uk





Dear St Mary's Families,

I am delighted to introduce myself as the new headteacher of St Mary's CE VC First School. I am thrilled to have been given this opportunity to lead such a wonderful school and work alongside this community to ensure that our children are empowered to flourish.



As the father of two-year-old twin boys and two teenage step children, I understand just how precious these years are for our children's development. As such, I am fully committed to ensuring that, as a school, we provide our children with the conditions required to enable them to become the very best version of themselves.

Over the next couple of weeks I will be meeting with all of our staff individually and teaching every class across the school, with the aim of developing my understanding of St Mary's and the needs of our children. Although I have moved from a very similar church school, I am fully aware that every school is unique and this is something which we must cherish and celebrate.

You will see me on the gates at the start and end of the school day so please stop and say hello when you can! In a couple of weeks' time, we will be holding our Coronation Celebration Street Party on the afternoon of Friday 5th May, so this will be a great opportunity to meet you all properly – I do hope you will be able to join us. In the meantime, if you would like a chat then please catch me on the gate or call into the school office where we will arrange a suitable time.

I am excited about the possibilities that lie ahead for St Mary's and I believe that by working together, we can achieve incredible things for our children. I am confident that with your support and the ongoing commitment of our dedicated team, we can continue to create a school that truly empowers our children to flourish.

Warmest regards,

Mr Mick Homer Headteacher









